OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

Kay Ivey Governor



STATE CAPITOL MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36130

(334) 242-7100 FAX: (334) 242-3282

STATE OF ALABAMA

September 5, 2024

Via email: kent.davis@va.alabama.gov
W. Kent Davis, Commissioner
Alabama Department of Veterans Affairs
RSA Union Building, Suite 850
100 North Union Street
Montgomery, AL 36102-1509

Dear Admiral Davis:

I am writing to inform you that, earlier today, I removed John Kilpatrick from his position as a member on the State Board of Veterans' Affairs. His removal is effective immediately.

In addition, I am writing to ask you to resign as State Service Commissioner for the Alabama Department of Veterans Affairs. If you notify my office by 5:00 p.m. today that you are resigning as Commissioner, then you may make your resignation effective September 30, 2024.

Ample cause exists for your removal as Commissioner. For example, your agency mishandled an ARPA grant program by, among other things, proposing—on a substantially delayed basis—uses of grant funds that would be ineligible under U.S. Treasury rules and regulations and/or state law or policy. This put in jeopardy the State of Alabama's ability to fulfill its obligations under ARPA and your agency's ability to most effectively serve veterans. It thus seriously calls into question your ability to secure "additional services" for Alabama veterans and to "cooperate with all other heads of the state departments" as are your duties under state law.

Of course, other bases for your removal may also exist. I specifically reserve the right to argue that you failed to consult with the Office of Governor as required by Executive Order No. 726.

I regret that your service must come to an end in this manner, but I believe a change of leadership at the Alabama Department of Veterans Affairs is essential for our State to make progress in serving Alabama veterans. Thank you for your service to our State.

Sincerely,

Kay Ivey Governor